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STATEMENT FROM MAYOR DE BLASIO ON CITY COUNCIL PASSAGE OF FOR-

HIRE VEHICLE LEGISLATION 
 
“Our city is directly confronting a crisis that is driving working New Yorkers into poverty and 
our streets into gridlock. The unchecked growth of app-based for-hire vehicle companies has 
demanded action – and now we have it. More than 100,000 workers and their families will see an 
immediate benefit from this legislation. And this action will stop the influx of cars contributing 
to the congestion grinding our streets to a halt. I want to thank Speaker Johnson and Council 
Member Levin for their leadership on this issue, and the entire Council for standing up for 
working people. I look forward to signing these bills into law.” 
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